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Salmon in Maxwelton Creek 
	1900
	Plentiful salmon run, according to written records; 200-acre estuary extends to present French Road.

	1915
	Dike and tidegates installed to protect farmland and homes being created with increased settlement; estuary disappears in future years.

	1955
	Salmon run believed extinct. Doug McDonald writes a paper urging re-stocking, which was done for several years beginning in 1956.

	1958
	Salmon returned to the Creek as far north as Midvale Road, but later disappeared again.

	1988
	Fisherman Ben Reams releases salmon fry in creek for two years.

	1989
	New "fish-friendly" tidegate is installed at the mouth of Maxwelton Creek with help of Sen. Jack Metcalf, Puget Sound Anglers, early Salmon Adventure volunteers, and Diking District #2.

	1990
	Enhancement project begins: 60,000 Chum and Coho hatchery eggs incubated in the watershed in boxes built by Dave Anderson. The project continued through 2002 with many other volunteers and in several locations.

	1995
	Salmon return! 25 spawning Coho pairs sighted, beginning November 15 after hard rains. Coho adults continue to be spotted in following years. Local newspaper declares the return of salmon to Maxwelton Creek to be the number one story of 1995.

	1996
	A January flood washes out several culverts, and salmon are seen swimming across Maxwelton Road!

	1998
	MSA volunteer Rich Shaughnessy builds new egg boxes - the "Coho Condos".

	2000
	10 Adults counted. Jan Holbrook begins counting juvenile "smolt" coming downstream in spring. 300 juveniles found this year.

	2001
	A few adults spotted. Smolt count: 400.

	2002
	Last egg-rearing year - an experiment to see if population can sustain itself. No smolt count in next two years.

	2003 
	10 "redds" - the gravel nests created by spawning salmon - are found by 
Washington Trout biologists. Each redd indicates 2 adults were present.

	2004
	12 redds found. Salmon observed building redds at Outdoor Classroom site after heavy rains in early December.

	2005
	Spring smolt count resumed - count appears much lower than in previous years. Decisions to be made!
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